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May 12, 1964

Mr. Quintin R. Grenfell

632 West El Camino Ave.
Sacramento, California 95301
Dear Mr, Grenfell:

We received your letter outlining the work on the B. L. Morris
well,

We are sorry that you lost most of the records on the well, but
feel it was fortunate that you are able to recall so many of the pertinent
details.

Again, thanks, and we shall anticipate hearing from you when
you have completed your work program,

Very truly yours,
OIL AND GAS CONSERVATION COMMISSION

William R. Smith, Deputy Director
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